
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting held on June 19th at 7.45pm, 2018 at Dunsden Village Hall
Present Cllrs David Woodward, Ian Pringle, Naomi Baylis, David Bartholomew (OCC)and Paul Harrison (SODC). Clive Leeke.

The Chairman introduced Clive Leeke and welcomed him as a potential co-opted Councillor.
070/18 Apologies for absence Cllr Richard Berkley 
071/18 Declarations of interest None
072/18 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from the annual meeting on Tuesday 15th May 2018 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by David Woodward and seconded by Ian Pringle. 

073/18 Matters arising from the minutes None as all items appear on the agenda.
  074/18 County Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew sent a report stating that a) OCC & Cherwell DC are considering a proposal for shared service arrangements. The CC believes that a joint arrangement would ensure that residents continue to receive good services and would help secure investment in the infrastructure needed to support increases in jobs and homes b) OCC’s children’s services received a good rating from Ofsted. However, more is needed for those suffering from neglect so that they get help at the correct time. A 45% increase since 2015 presents a challenge at a time of budget pressures c) Gill Sanders is the new Chairman of OCC. Cllr Les Sibley is the Vice Chairman d) teams of very local people are being set up around older and vulnerable people in a project managed by a specialist Manchester Company called Wellbeing Teams e) changes to how people contribute to the cost of their adult care will see some people charged more so that resources can be targeted better at those who cannot afford to pay. Full details can be found here: http://news.oxfordshire.gov.uk/changes-would-make-adult-social-care-charges-fair-more-consistent-and-more-transparent/ f) Oxfordshire now has 96.5% superfast broadband coverage, which is well above national average g) Cllr Bartholomew drew the attention of the PC to the report to Cabinet 19 June 2018: 
Minerals and Waste Local Plan: Site allocations – issues and options consultation.
See Annex 3: ‘Site Nominations – Potential Mineral Working Sites’
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http://mycouncil.oxfordshire.gov.uk/documents/s42394/CA_JUN1918R15%20MWLP-SitesPlan_Report_final.pdf 
h) the repair to the barrier at Botany Bay is delayed for 3-4 months due to the necessary metal fabrication i) the complaint re FMS report 458352 update 1485675 was passed on and was advised it was being evaluated for Dragon Patcher repair j) £500 is available for Eye & Dunsden to match-fund Highways projects. The Clerk has been in contact with Keith Stenning re the storm drains at Playhatch and he requires more information. It was suggested that a photo of the blocked storm drains was sent to Highways or that Keith Stenning met with Cllr Berkley to discuss the issue. The Clerk will contact Richard Berkley. (Clerk to action) 
075/18 District Councillor’s Report Cllr Harrison had not produced a report but talked about the present suggestions for housing sites in South Oxfordshire both locally and nearer to Oxford where the employment is to be found. Land in Kidmore End close to Emmer Green and at Playhatch were being re-evaluated for SODC plan inclusion for a large number of houses. The Councillors asked to be kept informed of any decisions.
076/18 Public Question Time/Correspondence


No other members of the public present. Clive Leeke reported that there is a missing manhole cover near Emmer Green that could cause an accident. It has been reported but there has been no action. Cllr Bartholomew will chase.


The second vacancy on the Parish Council had been advertised and as no-one had come forward David Woodward proposed that Clive Leeke be co-opted.  Ian Pringle seconded this proposal. All agreed. The Clerk will forward paperwork. (Clerk to action)



A resident had talked to Naomi Baylis about the speed of traffic around the roundabout in Sonning Eye. Motorists travelling north ignore the fact that there may be traffic coming out of Sonning Eye. The 30mph limit is ignored. The Clerk was asked to request a Police Speed Survey along the Playhatch Road heading north from Sonning Eye. (Clerk to action)
 077/18 Financial Position   
077.01/18 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 

077.02/18 The June accounts were presented for payment. Cheques to the value of £6,454.51 were agreed. Cllr Pringle proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by the Chairman. All agreed.  (Clerk to action) 
077.03/18 Internal audit: The Clerk reported that internal auditor had completed the audit and was satisfied that all was in order.

077.04/18 External audit:  The Audit Commission Accounting Statements were presented to the Parish Council. These were read and approved by all Councillors present. The Chairman and Clerk signed the Annual Governance Statement and the Accounting Statements. Paperwork will now be prepared and placed on the parish website. The exemption certificate will be submitted to the external auditor. (Clerk to Action)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
071/18 Planning Matters  
New Applications None

       Applications Granted 

P18/S1343/LB Provision of CCTV security cameras to outside of barns. Dunsden Farm House Dunsden Green Dunsden RG49QG


Applications refused 
P18/S1187/FUL Erection of a new dwelling. Land adjacent to Orchard Cottage Tagg Lane Dunsden Dunsden RG4 9PR 

072/18 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall 
072.01/18 The official opening of the village hall took place on May 5th. It was a very successful day only marred by the theft of some money that had been donated. The incident is in the hands of the police. Jeanette Matelot SODC Chairman who opened the new hall was quoted as saying that it was the highlight of her year.

072.02/18 The village hall received a grant from Cllr. Paul Harrison for kitchen appliances. In principle the Councillors agreed that the PC would match this amount to allow the purchase of the items required. The Clerk advised that it should wait until the rest of the donations towards the CAGE fund were in the bank account. 

072.03/18 One PC representative is required to be on the Board of Trustees of the Village Hall. David Woodward and Naomi Baylis as substitute were nominated as representatives from the Parish Council on the Board. All agreed.

073/18 Applications for Grants & Donations Clean Slate, a charity for victims of abuse had received a small donation last year and had requested another donation.  £30 will be donated. All agreed. (Clerk to action)
074/18 Allotments 

074.01/18 The Clerk reported that the rent requests had been sent out and to comply with the GDPR an additional sentence was added to the tenancy agreement assuring the tenants that their personal data was held securely by the clerk while a tenancy exists and that it would not be passed on and would be deleted 6 months after the termination of the tenancy. There is one spare allotment that will be advertised. (Clerk to action)

074.02/18 The Clerk had been informed by one of the tenants that the someone possibly from the Chiltern Society had stated that the footpath through the allotments was in a poor state. The Clerk will talk to the Chiltern Society to check that it has been reported. Naomi Baylis thought that the Footpath sign at the north end of the allotments was missing. 


074.03/18 One of the tenants considers that two of the trees bordering Spring Lane were in a poor state and could fall in a strong wind. The Chairman will check. (David Woodward to action)

074.04/18 The water usage has been checked and this year there has been some excessive use. The Clerk was asked to compare with Binfield Heath’s water usage. (Clerk to action)
075/18 Local Housing Developments Preparations are continuing for the continuation of the Gladman Inquiry on 29th August. 
076/18 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces  
076.01/18 Playhatch Phone Box area. The Chairman has asked someone to give a quotation for the work to tidy the area and install some posts.

076.02/18 Dunsden Green Phone Box. Ian Pringle is looking for someone to undertake the restoration of the phone box.

076.03/18 Furleigh Bank Footpath.  This has now been cleared. 

However. the greenery from a neighbouring property is overhanging the balustrade of the Backwater Bridge and needs removal. Orchard grass cutting was still outstanding.
   077/18 GDPR The policies sent out have been placed on the website. There is an opportunity to ask to opt out of e-mail contact if wished. It was decided that there was a need to secure the website. An expenditure of up to £50 per year was agreed for this security.
078/18 Minerals This was discussed earlier.
079/18 
Matters for future consideration Councillor responsibilities; minerals

The meeting closed at 10.00pm.



Date of next meeting: July 17th 2018

